Post Agenda for October 13, 2014 Regular Schedule Council Meeting Mayor and City Council for the City of Ringgold

Members Present: Mayor Joe Barger

Vice-Mayor Nick Millwood Councilmember Randall Franks Councilmember Earl Henderson Councilmember Jake Haynes Councilmember Terry Crawford

Members Absent: None

1. Council approved Minutes from September 22, 2014 Work Session.

- 2. Council approved Minutes from September 22, 2014 Public Hearing.
- 3. Council approved Minutes from September 22, 2014 Regular Council Meeting.
- 4. Council voted to approve the Bid Award from Integrated Properties, LLC for the Nashville Street South Side Sidewalk from Lafayette Street to McClain in the amount of \$71,407.50 and to approve Change Order No. 1 for \$69,439.10.
- 5. Council approved proceeding with the Boynton Drive Sidewalk Specs without a curb and gutter and to look at obtaining a private easement from Oakridge Apartments and possibly adding trees and lights where needed.
- 6. Council voted to approve going to GDOT to get approval for a traffic light at Chapman Road and Highway 141.
- 7. Council approved proceeding with Passpointe Engineering's Proposal for recreation area.
- 8. Council voted to delay the approval of the CTI Agreement for Engineering Services to convert water plant to liquid chemicals until we can obtain more information regarding the cost to do conversion.
- 9. Council voted to delay voting on the trees in Citizen's Park and allow Dan Wright to get with contractor to see if there would be additional costs to change the plans to leave the gingko trees. The Mayor would then call a Special Meeting to discuss the findings.
- 10. Council voted to postpone motion to remove flag pole from the Church Street Cemetery and to discuss this matter at a later date.
- 11. Council voted to approve Mayor Joe Barger signing the LMIG Application for Fiscal Year 2015 in order to submit to obtain grant.
- 12. Council voted to reject all bids for Paving, Leveling and Patching various streets.
- 13. Council voted to authorize signature of letter to Craig Camuso, CSX Transportation and sending letter to CSX regarding the proposed stormwater improvement at South Depot Street.